The Development Manager, Brisbane City Council, GPO Box 1434, Brisbane QLD 4001.
Or via email on Brisbane City Council’s online facility at 
https://pdonline.brisbane.qld.gov.au/masterviewUI/modules/ApplicationMaster/default.aspx?page=wrapper&key=A004072727
Dear Sir/Madam

I am writing to lodge a supplementary submission regarding the proposed development application (A004072727) on the old RSPCA site at 295 Fairfield Road, Yeronga.

The site is currently zoned for community use and is surrounded by low density and low to medium density residential areas that do not support an intense high density residential use as proposed.  The development is likely to have adverse amenity, traffic, stormwater and environmental impacts on the otherwise quiet, low impact low density area.
The applicant has failed to submit a Community Impact Assessment Report supporting the change in zoning.  As such, they have failed to address the impacts of the proposal on the local community as required under City Plan. 
Since the application was lodged, Council has released the Dutton Park Fairfield Neighbourhood Plan Strategy which identifies the site as suitable for “new low- medium rise residential” of 2 to 3 storeys.  The revised development, now for six storeys (inc carparking), still grossly exceeds Council’s intended use for the site. Nor is the development located within a “future growth node” to justify a doubling of the intended future height limit.   
The proposal has reduced the development from 7 to 6 storeys and reduced the number of units from 245 to 211. However, the scale of the development remains excessive disrupting street and residential views of Fehlberg and Hyde Roads Parks. 
As such, the proposal does not meet the City Plan acceptable solution nor the performance criteria for development of this kind, as the proposed development does not reflect the requirement that, “building size must be consistent with the intentions for the area”. 

The developer’s statement that the site creates “the beginning of an integrated connection between Fairfield and Yeronga stations” is laughable as they propose no upgrades to pedestrian or vehicle infrastructure to enhance connectivity.  This grossly excessive development will be stranded between two rail stations, neither with universal access and an extremely limited bus service. 

A community hall has little value to our community, which already has several nearby, and Council and the developer have ignored our calls for greater open green space. This is one of the most disappointing aspects of the revised proposal. Hundreds of residents made submissions noting a better outcome for the site would be to return a greater portion of the site to Council as green space for sporting and recreational purposes. I urge Council to condition a larger part of the site as green space for sport and recreation purposes.         

I urge Council to reject this development in its current form, as this proposal is significantly out of keeping with the existing use, zoning and streetscape. It is too big, would have an adverse impact on local infrastructure and amenity, floods, and is a gross over development of the site. 
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